2012 Defending Preservation
In 1965 the New York City Council agreed that landmarking “is required in the interest of the health, prosperity, safety and welfare of the people.”  Almost a half of a century later, preservation continues to serve New Yorkers by helping to create a vibrant, livable city. YET PRESERVATION IS UNDER ATTACK. 

The Landmarks Law outlines the many reasons for establishing a means to designate and protect buildings and neighborhoods, including stabilizing and improving property values, fostering civic pride, protecting and enhancing attractions,  stimulating tourism and other businesses and overall, strengthening the economy of the city.  

Preservation is Investment and Economic Development

Preservation encourages investment in real estate while stabilizing property values and strengthening the city’s tax base.  It helps create and protect local jobs in the conservation, reconstruction, manufacturing, film and television, tourism, hospitality and other related industries.  

Preservation is Sustainable

The greenest building is the one already built.  Most old buildings were designed with a sophistication of thought rather than a sophistication of technology, which, in terms of climate control and energy usage, integrates them with the environment in a way that most new buildings do not.  By restoring the natural ventilation systems of historic buildings, truly green design can be achieved.  Furthermore, repairing, rehabilitating and re-using buildings and materials saves money, fuel and energy. 

Preservation is Diverse

New York City is not a single monolithic entity but rather a great consolidation of neighborhoods.  Preserving the character of those neighborhoods creates stability for the many diverse identities of New York and allows them to flourish without being lost. 
